St Philip Westbrook News



Friday 9th October 2020

www.stphilipwestbrook.co.uk



School closes on Friday 16th October & we return on Monday 2nd November 2020. Please remember to top-up your child's Parent Pay account in order for them to receive snack and/or a school lunch.



| Follow us on Twitter |@StPhilipCEAP

Star of the Week

The following children have been awarded Star of the Week for showing our Christian value of:

'PERSEVERANCE'

RecD - Riley

RecV/T - Elizabeth

RecP - Joseph

Y1L- Emily

Y1B - Freddie

Y1C - Ethan

Y2K/A - Christopher

Y2R - Bobby

Y2C - Molly

Y3E - Olivia

Y3H - Jason

Y3W - Jack

Y4D - Sarah

Y4Mc - Maya

Y4B - Isla

Y5A - Elliot

Y5T - Isla

Y5S - Joshua

Y6H - Joel

Y6C - Liam

Y6W - Annabelle



Parent Consultations

All parents have been emailed today with information regarding changes to how parent consultations will be conducted.

You will be contacted via email by your child's class teacher with a virtual appointment to discuss your child's progress so far.

Polite Reminders

A reminder for parents/carers to ensure that names are put onto all items of uniform and coats. This makes it easier for lost items to find their way back to the correct child.

Please only send in reading books and book bags on a Monday and Thursday as staff need to ensure that books have been quarantined before they can be shared.

Due to the current circumstances children can only bring essential items to school. Unfortunately this will mean we will be unable to give out any treats that children bring in when it is their birthday.

Thank you for your co-operation with these matters.

Covid-19 (coronavirus) - changes to restrictions

There have been further restrictions imposed on Warrington from 2nd October. Please click the link below to find out what these changes will mean for you and your family.

Changes to restrictions in Warrington

As we are being urged to avoid mixing between households please try to keep your distance from other families when queuing to drop your children off and at pick up time.

We have put a range of measures in place in school to avoid children from different classes mixing. This is to reduce the number of contacts children have in school so that fewer children have to be sent home if there is a positive coronavirus case in school. We would appreciate your support in keeping children with you during drop off and pick up time to avoid contact with children from different classes. Thank you.

Parent Workshop—Cyber Bullying

School Meals









Google and Parent Zone are delighted to launch a series of **digital drop-ins** about the online world.

Monday 12th —Thursday 15th October are all about cyber bullying. They are 30 minutes long and start at 4.30pm. Click the link below to 'drop-in' the session.

Parent workshop - Cyber Bullying



Year 3—Year 6

As we now have 570 children on roll in school it is important that the cook is able to cater for the correct number of children wishing to stay for a school meal. Therefore, we ask for parents/carers to advise us whether their child will stay for a school meal or bring a packed lunch from home each half term and this cannot be changed until the following half term.

If you wish to change your preference for the next half term please let us know via email no later than 9am on 12th October so that we can pass the details on to the school cook ready for when we return to school on Monday 2nd November. Thank you.

Please can parents send any email enquiries to stphilips_primary@warrington.gov.uk Pl

All other school accounts are not monitored on a daily basis.

Y7 Open Evening

Great Sankey High school have restructured their traditional Open Evening into an online virtual event, which is now live. Their recordings have been formatted so families can view them anytime and those that have registered interest will have access to follow up events.

Details of the Open Evening events and admissions information are on the website. Any queries from parents need to be directed to the dedicated Transition Team email address which is transition@greatsankey.org

Parent Elections

All parents/carers will have received a ballot paper and a numbered envelope for the parent elections for the two available places on the Governing Body.

Please complete the ballot form by 9.00am on Thursday 15th October and post in the red ballot box in the foyer at Main Reception.

The count will be held on Friday 16th October and the results will be available in school from 3.30pm.

Together we aim high and with God's love we can fly.



Y3 Iron Age Day



Today the children in Year Three have explored what life was like in the Iron Age. They have enjoyed building Iron Age roundhouses with willow, weaving bookmarks and making sacrifices. They have also used their artistic talents to create beautiful Stonehenge paintings. However, the children have decided they rather like living in the comfort of the 21st century!



























Together we aim high and with God's love we can fly.

